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This term we have been discussing ways in which we can become a 

better person. We have also spoken about how we can encourage 

others to be the best person they can be. As a Year 5 group we have 

come up with the following words that we can use everyday at 

Endeavour to inspire and motivate those around us. 
 

Have a go at saying some of these things to the people around you; 
 

¶ You inspire me 

¶ Would you like to join us? 

¶ Youôre the best 

¶ Thank you 

¶ Youôre welcome   

¶ How are you? 

¶ I forgive you 

¶ I believe in you 

¶ Sorry 

¶ This is me 

Be somebody  

who makes everybody  

feel like a somebody   



Primary School  
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
Summer Carnival 
Yesterday was the annual summer carnival for selected Year 5 and 
6 students. While there was early morning rain, it ended up clearing 
up to be a great day. Well done to all the students for the positive 
behaviour and sportsmanship that they displayed throughout the 
day. Congratulations to our machine pitch team who were the overall 
winners on the day for their sport. Finally, I would like to thank all 
staff and parent helpers who assisted on the day as without you 
these types of days would not be possible. 
 
Voluntary Contributions 
The annual contributions rate is set by the school board each year. 
In 2018 the Schools have introduced a sliding scale for these 
contributions based on the number of children attending. The 2018 
rates are $55 for one child, $95 for two children and $125 for three 
or more children. These rates are a reduction to what has been set 
in previous years. Contributions are used to supplement school 
expenditure in a variety of curriculum areas. Further information on 
how these funds are used is available on the 2018 Contributions & 
Charges Schedule. All contributions that are paid in full by the 
end of this term (Friday 13th April 2018) will go into an early 
payment draw to win a $100 school uniform voucher for the 
P&C Uniform Shop. We would like to thank the Endeavour Schools 
P&C Association for supporting this early payment prize. 
 
Former Students 
It is always positive to hear about the successes and achievements 
of former students from Endeavour Schools. If you know of any 
former students who have won awards or been selected in 
representative teams we would be keen to hear about them. We are 
hoping to include the achievements of former students in school 
newsletters throughout the year. Former student achievements and 
success stories can be forwarded to the staff in the school office.  
 
Story Dogs 
Endeavour Schools has recently registered to be part of the Story 
Dogs program. Story Dogs is a fun, exciting and unique program 
based on the American literacy program Reading Education 
Assistance Dogs. We are always looking for additional volunteers 
who would be interested in undertaking the Story Dogs training and 
working in our school. Please contact either myself at the school or 
Lindy Ettridge (Rockingham area coordinator) on 
wneiman@bigpond.net.au 
 
FAF Fair 
Next Tuesday, 20th March 2018, is our annual FAF Fair. Students 
rotate through a number of activities with their buddy, with a focus on 
participating in pairs to build trust and cooperation skills. Parents are 
invited to come along and join in this fun event. Further information, 
including times, can be found later on in this newsletter. 
 

Chris Burgess - Principal 

Education Support Centre 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
On Friday,  2nd March all our ESC students participated in the Clean 
Up Australia Day program at Veterans Memorial Park in Port 
Kennedy.  We spent part of our morning collecting, sorting and 
tallying the rubbish we found in order to let the Clean Up Australia 
Day Council know what we found.  The most interesting find for the 
day was a óusedô sock and we decided that we were unsure if it was 
recyclable or not!  Check out what we got up to in the photos below. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With Endeavour Schools P&C AGM coming up next week Iôd like to 
encourage anyone who is interested in supporting our kids and our 
Schools to come along and join the P&C if youôve got the time.  This 
is a very rewarding volunteer job and everything that the P&C do 
DOES make a difference!  The more you can help out the more the 
P&C can do in our Schools.  This year the P&C have already got 
requests for donations from across the Schools from nature scaping 
the play areas for students to buses for carnivals so every child is 
supported in some way throughout each year.  Congratulations to 
the wonderful work done by the P&C in 2017 and we hope it will be 
even bigger and better in 2018. 
 
We'd like to send a big Endeavour welcome to Tobias and his family 
who joined us this week. Tobias is in EC6, so when you see him 
please say hello and help him to feel welcome to our Schools.   
 
Hereôs some breaking newséééééwe are about to begin taking 
enrolments for our READY, SET, GO program for 2018.  Endeavour 
Schools (ESC) run a pre-kindy program for children with a 
diagnosed disability and their parents on a weekly basis from Term 2 
until mid-November (this coincides with the Kindergarten Transition 
Program at Endeavour Schools).  Please call into the office to collect 
the flyer or email me for more information if you or someone you 
know might be interested.  Jayne.Gorbould@education.wa.edu.au 
 
Thatôs all for this time, 

 
Kind regards, 
 

Jayne Gorbould  
ESC Principal 

From the Pen of the Principalsô 

Attendance Impact: Every Day Counts 

mailto:Jayne.Gorbould@education.wa.edu.au


Award Recipients  

from Assembly held on 8th March 2018  

   Honour  Values  

 

EC1     Scarlett H  Maddie C  

EC2   Hudson S-S  Dexter W 

EC3   Phoenix L  Annabelle A 

EC4   Tahj M  Tia S 

Rm 4   Ivy E   James Mc 

Rm 5   Odin S  Milena P 

Rm 6   Jaime B  Te Awa T 

Rm 7     Saskia W  Matthew B 

Rm 8   Liam L  Kyla W 

Rm 9   Jackson W 

Rm 10   Ava A   Harry B 

Rm 11   Darcey G  Antony S 

Rm 12   Nathan B  Khymarni K 

Rm 13   Shae H  Cullen B 

Rm 14   Justin N  Dakota S  

Rm 15   Sienna S  Ruby D 

Rm 17   Rubi W  Kaine W 

Rm 18   Jayde C  Odinn de G 

Rm 19   Parker M  Aiden H 

Rm 20   Cody R-M  Shaydon S 

Rm 21   Alyssa M  Hendrix A 

Rm 22   Tasharii K  Rory B 

Rm 23   Caylen W  

Rm 24    Kaleb B  Tysen M 

LOTE Award  Rm 12 

Music Award  Rms 7, 8 & 9 

Phys Ed Award Rm 13 

  Congratulations to all award recipients. 

Phone Numbers 

Dental Clinic:  9524-5101 

Canteen:  9524-5284 

School Security:  1800 177 777 

Uniform Shop  Wed and Fri 

Opening Times 8.15-9.00am 

 Thurs 

 2.45-3.15pm 

School Banking  Friday 

Opening Times 8.00-8.40am 

 

16.03.18 - Year 6 transition to WCHS 

20.03.18 - FAF Fair 9am - 12.35pm 

22.03.18 - Assembly  

22.03.18 - Pre Primary, Year 3 & Year 6 

   Dental Screening 

27.03.18 - Kindy Easter Hat Parade 9am 

28.03.18 - CBSSA Swimming Carnival 

29.03.18 - Newsletter  

29.03.18 - ESC Beach Carnival 

 

30.03.18 - Good Friday Public Holiday 

02.04.18 - Easter Monday Public Holiday 

03.04.18 - Easter Tuesday School Closed 

05.04.18 - Assembly Rms 17 & 21 

12.04.18 - Newsletter Rms 17 & 21 

13.04.18 - ANZAC Service 

13.04.18 - Last Day Term 1 

01.05.18 - First Day Term 2 

Important Items to Remember 

The P & C are seeking donations for their 
Easter Raffle.  All donations can be 
placed in the basket in the front office.  
Raffle tickets will be sent home 
soon and money and tickets can 
be returned to the front office. 

P & C Easter Raffle 

Easter Holidays 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ōǊŜŀƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŘŀȅǎΥ 

 

DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ  олǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ нлму 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ aƻƴŘŀȅ  нƴŘ !ǇǊƛƭ нлму 

 ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ  оǊŘ !ǇǊƛƭ нлму 

 



Endeavour Schools have EFTPOS facilities available in the front 
office.  This facility can be used for payments over $5 such as 

contributions, swimming lessons or excursions.   
 

Parents are encouraged to make payments in advance for any future expenses such as swimming 
lessons, incentivals and excursions.  

 

 These payments will be held as credit in your childôs account and then allocated against excursions as 
they occur. Payment can be made by cash, EFTPOS or direct deposit.  Credit card payments can be 

made over the phone as well as in the office. 
 

A change to our payment plan policy will mean that all incursions / 
excursions will need to be paid IN FULL before the due date otherwise your 

child may not be eligible to attend.   
 

If you require any more information, please see the front office. 

Community Notices  

Please check the noticeboard outside the staffroom regularly 

for community events and sporting information received by the 

schools. Notices in the Community Advertising section are 

inserted for your information. The schools are not associated 

with any of these  groups or businesses. 

ROLL UP!   ROLL UP!  

You are invited to join  

all staff, students and community of  

Endeavour Schools at their annual  

FAF FAIR  

on Tuesday, 20th March  

There will be 2 sessions on the day  

 

9.00am -  10.35am  

 (EC1, EC3, EC6, Rms 5, 7, 10, 13, 14, 

 16, 17, 21 & 22) 

 

11.10am -  12.35pm  

(EC2, EC4, Rms 4, 6, 8, 9, 11, 12, 15, 18, 

19, 20, 23 & 24)  

 

Classes will be rostered to attend  

one of the sessions with their buddies.  

We welcome all parents, family and 

community members to join us for all 

the fun of the fair to celebrate our 

friendly & fun schools . 

PLEASE LABEL ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING, 

DRINK BOTTLES AND LUNCH BOXES SO WE 

CAN RETURN THEM TO 

STUDENTS WHEN  THEY LOSE 

THEM. 








